THE ENERGY JUSTICE ALLIANCE

An international partnership of environmental, social justice groups and Indigenous Peoples

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE – October 14, 2003

ENERGY JUSTICE CAMPAIGN LAUNCH TODAY

The newly formed ENERGY JUSTICE ALLIANCE will announce their intention  “to seek justice for the people and environments impacted by hydro development, “ today at 10am at the legislature.

“We are living in the ongoing disaster created by past hydro development and we want it dealt with before additional damage and impacts are created,” said Carol Kobliski of Nelson House.

Energy Justice Alliance partner groups are working together to ensure that commitments under the Northern Flood and other agreements to Indigenous Peoples are fulfilled. Hydro is currently proposing a series of new dams in Manitoba, much of it intended for potential export to the U.S. 

“I have seen the poverty and unacceptable living conditions in Northern Manitoba. Communities that have been impacted by hydro generation should have living conditions as high as those of us that consume the electricity, “stated Ken Bradley, Just Energy Program Coordinator for Minnesotans for an Energy-Efficient Economy (ME3).

The EJA is calling for a full federal and or joint federal/ provincial panel review of the impacts of the entire Manitoba Hydro Project, including previous, existing and proposed projects. They are, also, committed to educating the U.S. and Canadian consumers of hydro about the cumulative effects of hydro production on Indigenous Peoples and other affected communities.

American groups representing 1.4 million American consumers will accompany Bradley to the launch today. Representatives from The North America Water Office, Sierra Club Harmful Hydro, Clean Water Action Alliance and Save Our Unique Lands (SOUL) will participate in the launch of the EJA.

Canadian partner, Don Sullivan agrees with Bradley.

“My brief visit to communities impacted by past hydro electric projects and my conversations with many elders has left me with the distinct impression that Manitoba Hydro is avoiding, at all costs, honouring its debt to those communities, “said Sullivan. “It’s tantamount to environmental racism.”

TODAY 10 AM AT THE LEGISLATURE

LAUNCH ANNOUNCEMENT OF THE ENERGY JUSTICE ALLIANCE

On site CONTACT: 204-999-4389

